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March 31, 2025 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

Stephanie S. McDermott  

Assistant Counsel 

New York State Department 

  of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York  12223 

Stephanie.mcdermott@dps.ny.gov 

 

 Re:  Case 18-E-0130 – In the Matter of Energy Storage Deployment Program. 

 

Dear Stephanie McDermott: 

 

 I received your March 25, 2025 letter, on behalf Department of Public Service staff (DPS staff) 

requesting an extension of time to submit the Annual Energy Storage Report as required by Ordering 

Clause 13 of the Order Establishing Energy Storage Goal and Deployment Policy (Order), issued 

December 13, 2018, in the above-referenced proceeding.  The filing is due April 1, 2025. 

 

 You state that DPS staff requests an extension to allow additional time to obtain all the necessary 

information for the report.   

 

Based upon the information provided, an extension, until April 15, 2025, is granted to Department 

of Public Service staff to file the Annual Energy Storage Report.  This extension is granted to promote the 

fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of this proceeding. This ruling will be posted on the Department’s 

website. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 
      Michelle L. Phillips 

              Secretary 
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